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Bethlehem Lutheran Church 
Newsletter September 2017 

 

 
“Service activities offer an opportunity for us  
to explore one of our most basic convictions as Lutherans:  
that all of life in Jesus Christ – every act of service, in every  
daily calling, in every corner of life – flows freely from a  
living, daring confidence in God’s grace.” 
 

- Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
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Dear People of God, 
 
Change is coming.  Can't you feel it? 
 
The days are remarkably shorter as the earth makes its  
predictable tilt on its axis moving us, above the equator,  
further and further from the sun. 
 
Every evening the news of the day 
seems to undulate with an unrelenting 
force toward some kind of new thing 
we can't seem to quite see just yet. 
 
Students are off to class and  
even though the course title and  
syllabus seem straightforward 
enough, who can say when insight 
breaks through and what was once familiar (or unknown!) is 
suddenly crystal clear in a new way? 
 
Even at church, the arrival of a new pastor seems much closer 
than when we first began our walk together. 
 

 
Continued... 

 
 
 
 
           

From the Pastor 

 
 
 
 

“Some say 
change 
is the  

only given 
in life” 
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Some say change is the only given in life.  Maybe.  If it 
is, this much is clear - God must like change a lot  
because there's so much of it!  Change as a gift.  Think 
about that.  Because change is coming. 
 
Blessings, 
 
Pr Kern 
 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Confirmation at Bethlehem 
 
Sundays, beginning September 10th  
9:00 a.m.—10:00 a.m. 
New curriculum 
 
Wednesdays, beginning September 13th 
4:30 p.m.—5:30 p.m. 
Confirmation Class  
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September and lots of new beginnings!  I'm enjoying all the 
posted pictures of kids off to a new school year -- spruced up, 
smiling and looking forward to what this year will bring.  And, 
the college kids, starting their first big adventure in a whole new 
learning environment or back for new classes and learning 
adventures.  Our graduates, beginning new jobs.  We send our 
hopes and prayers off with them and look to our own fall 
routines.  We hope that regular worship at Bethlehem and support 
for our ministries and congregation is part of that routine.  
 
At Bethlehem, we are preparing for new beginnings as well.  Our 
Call Committee has received a first group of names and will 
begin their work towards recommending a new Pastor - please 
pray for their discernment.  A new worship hour program for the 
children has started - please consider signing up for a rotating 
volunteer turn to assist.  Our mission focus of Resiliency Through 
Faith has monthly activities planned with "God's Work.  Our 
Hands." Sunday coming up on Sept. 10 - please consider 
participation.  Lots of other opportunities as well as we get ready 
to convert our current church administrative system, implement 
on-line giving opportunities, and begin some facility and grounds 
work.   
 
New beginnings create new opportunities for each of us and for 
Bethlehem!      
 
Blessings, Janet 

 

President’s Page 
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Bethlehem Newsletter Sept. 2017 
 

8922 Little River Turnpike  
Fairfax, VA 22031 
Phone: 703.978.3131 
Website:  www.blclife.org 
 
Oct. Newsletter Deadline:  Sept. 22nd 
Email articles to:   
bakkemarie@gmail.com 

Contacts: 
Intentional Interim  

Pastor Eugene Kern:   
pkalongtheway@gmail.com 

 

Marie Bakke:  
bakkemarie@gmail.com  

 

Esther Cho:   
eunbyeol2@juno.com  

 
 

Our community is bombarded by the pressures of change, information 
overload, time demands and the general political environment.  

We experience these challenges in our daily lives, and we see them  
articulated in our community and around the world. 

  
Bethlehem is responding to the challenge by organizing our own activities 
and our partnership activities in the context of Building Resiliency through 

Faith. We seek opportunities to reach people "where they are" with  
relevant opportunities to build resiliency through faith. 

 
Our BLC website, WWW.BLCLIFE.ORG, has a page dedicated to  

Resiliency Through Faith activities and events. 
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This Month... 
 
 
 

“God’s Work. Our Hands.” Sunday 
 

“God’s work. Our hands.” Sunday is an opportunity  
to celebrate who we are as the Evangelical Lutheran Church 

in America – one church, freed in Christ  
to serve and love our neighbor.  

 
On September 10th nearly 10,0000 congregations across the 
country will participate in a God’s Work Our Hands project.   

 

 
Bethlehem Lutheran Church is 
going to serve our community  

by picking up litter along  
Little River Turnpike.   

 

Bags provided,  
please bring gloves. 

 
 
 

We hope to have our neighbors see us  
out in numbers, so please plan to join in.   

 

Worship at 10:00 a.m. 
Picnic at 11:00 a.m. 

Service Project after the picnic 
 

 

Limited  
Quantities 

Available for 
purchase on 
Sept. 10th 
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Picnic in the BLC Pavilion 
Sunday, September 10th, 11:00 a.m. 

 
God’s Work. Our Hands. project follows picnic—please 
join us for a litter cleanup along Little River Turnpike. 

 
Bethlehem will provide the burgers & hotdogs. 
Please bring a side, salad, or dessert to share. 
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Chancel Choir  
Rehearsals 

7:00 p.m.—sectional for men 
7:15 p.m.—sectional for women 
7:30 p.m.—full chancel choir 
 
Beginning September 6th we will add a 7:45 p.m.—8:00 p.m. 
slot to work on a Cantata for the holidays.  Cantata-only  
singers may come just for that rehearsal period. 
 
Beginning September 10th:  Chancel choir will also  
rehearse Sundays, 9:30 a.m—9:45 a.m. 
 
 

Ensembles and Soloists 
Beginning in September, Esther Cho will be available on  
Sundays from 9:00 a.m.—9:30 a.m. as needed to practice.  
 
We are hoping to have an ensemble/soloist play on the third 
Sundays of the month. 
 
 

Hymn Sundays 
Occasionally there are 5 Sundays in a month (Oct.).  On those 
5th Sundays, instead of having the choir sing we will have a 
“Hymn Sunday”.  The congregation is invited to submit your 
favorite hymn choices to Esther Cho for Hymn Sundays. 

Music 
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Stewardship is a theological belief that humans are responsible 
for the world, and should take care of it.  In Jewish and Christian 
traditions, stewardship refers to the way time, talents, material 
possessions, or wealth are used or given for the service of God.   
The central essence of stewardship is managing everything God 
brings into the believer’s life in a manner that honors God.  
Stewardship begins and ends with the understanding of God’s 
ownership of all. 
 
 

 

A member of the congregation recently 
reflected that he had never aspired to be 

“rich,” but he is grateful to be financially comfortable---knowing 
that there is enough to pay the bills and do some other high  
priority things, including help the grandchildren and help support 
BLC ministries.  We would also hope and pray that BLC be  
somewhat  “comfortable,” able to pay its facility and personnel 
bills and have money left  to support new and old BLC  
ministries and beneficiaries.   
 
We are not quite there yet.    
 
Each of us needs to prayerfully consider where BLC falls in our 
personal priorities, and how and how much we can best  
contribute (time, skills, money). 
 
Over the coming months, brief articles in this newsletter will 
touch upon: 
• What does the Bible say about stewardship and giving? 
• How are monies given against the BLC budget used? 
• What contributions are necessary (on average) in order to 

support BLC ministries? 
• How should I think/pray about all of this? 

Stewardship 

COMFORTABLE 
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W H I A 
To the tune "School Days" 
 
"School Days, School Days, 
No more "sleeping in" days, 
Readin' and writin' and homework, too, 
Making new friends and old friends renew. 
It's off to college for some of our 'teens,* 
Where more knowledge they will glean, 
God speed and be with them whether near or far, 
Our prayers reach them wherever they are." 
 
A time for children has begun, 
A story, a craft, music, and fun, 
Thanks go to Marie and Mary, 
Sign up to help one Sunday, or three. 
 
You may come early, or you may stay late, 
There is much to contemplate  
On "Making Sense of the Bible", that is, 
And Joe promises, "no quiz". 
 
An eclipse! an eclipse! 
What a wondrous sight! 
When the moon hid the sun 
And turned day into night. 
 
Samaritans, golfers, flower arrangers, too, 
BLC has much to do. 
Keep up the prayers, and keep your ears tuned 
For news of a Pastor: will he/she appear soon? 

 
*Helga Bakke: University of Virginia 
*Ryan Haynes: James Madison University 
*Kelly Kalb: NOVA Annandale 
*Ryan McPhilomy:  University of Louisville 
*Daniel Trump:  Colorado State University Ft. Collins 
 
vcs 


